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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO SEPTEMBER 4, 2024 (8:30 a.m.) 

 

Correspondence 

(1) August 29, 2024, regarding “Sale of 3000 Park Lane, West Vancouver” 
(Proposed Road Closure and Removal of Highway Dedication Bylaw  
No. 5342, 2024) 

(2) C. Peters, September 2, 2024, regarding “UBCM 2024 Trade Show- Booth 522- 
An Anti Human Trafficking Initiative- please visit” 

(3) P. Hundal, September 3, 2024, regarding “Study implication is that West 
Vancouver's fuel thinning program may make matters worse and/or be a 
waste of taxpayer money” 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

(4) Tsleil-Waututh Nation, August 30, 2024, regarding “Invitation to National Day 
for Truth and Reconciliation Community Event – Sept. 27, 2024” 

(5) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country),  
August 30, 2024, regarding “August 2024 MP Newsletter” 
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From: 
s 22(1) 

Sent: Monday, September 2, 2024 8:28 PM 
To: Info; correspondence; Mark Sager, Mayor 
Subject: 

Attachments: 

UBCM 2024 Trade Show- Booth 522- An Anti Human Traffickinq In itiative- please visit 
Be Amazing Awareness Brochure PRINT-READY.pdf 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address-..ullllllll Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�s suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor Mark Sager, West Vancouver District Council, CAO and admin staff, 
For my 3rd year I will have a booth at the Trade Show at UBCM 2024: 
"An Anti Human Trafficking Initiative." Booth 522. 

Please visit. 
My new book is available: 
"Child Sex Trafficking in Canada and How to Stop It", for $30. 

And two new booklets available: 
"Strategies for the Indigenous" and "Strategies for Public Health Providers" to stop sexual exploitation, for $5 each. 
(Orders of 10 or more copies are $4 each). 
I will also have hard copy brochures available that overview the issue. (attached) 

BC is the furthest behind every province in Canada in addressing human sex trafficking. 
Organized crime and international crime syndicates are taking advantage of the lack of deterrence, 
aggressively targeting youth, children and the vulnerable online, with the goal of meeting victims in person. 

Alberta, Saskatchewan, Manitoba, Ontario all have Human Trafficking task forces with strategies while BC does not. 
BC lacks any provincial public awareness campaign although a new BC Human Trafficking Prevention Network has begun, 
sponsored by Shell Canada, Lieutenant Governor General. 

My work has spanned over 45 years since being an inner city high school teacher and I have been presenting full time for the past 
ten years. 

Note: I have mailed hard copy packages to all 60 BC School Boards to warn them that gang recruitment, drug and sex trafficking is 
happening in schools all over B.C. 
This needs to be stopped. 

ASK: Please contact me for further information or presentations. 
Please check out my updated website. beamazingcampaign.org 

ASK: Please confirm you have received this email and that the Mayor and Council have received it. 

Sincerely, Cathy Peters 
BC anti human trafficking educator, speaker, advocate 
beamazingcampaign.org 

s 22(1) 

phone: 604-828-2689 
North Vancouver, BC Rfff 

Queen's Platinum Jubilee Medal recipient for my anti human trafficking advocacy work 
Author: Child Sex Trafficking in Canada and How to Stop It 
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From: Paul Hundal s 22(1) 

Sent: Tuesday, September 3, 2024 9:57 PM 
To: correspondence; Mark Sager, Mayor; Christine Cassidy; Linda Watt; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; 

Scott Snider; Sharon Thompson 
Subject: Study implication is that West Vancouver's fuel thinning program may make matters worse and/or 

be a waste of taxpayer money 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addre� Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�cious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

To Mayor and Council. 

The effectiveness of West Vancouver's fuel thinning program is under question as result of a peer reviewed study -
Millikin, R.L.; Braun, W.J.; Alexander, M.E.; Fani, S. The Impact of Fuel Thinning on the Microclimate in Coastal
Rainforest Stands of Southwestern British Columbia, Canada. Fire 2024, 7, 285. 
BLOCKEDdoi[.]org/10(.)3390/fire708028SBLOCKED 

As Council knows I have questioned the effectiveness and value of this logging program since it started operations in 
2022. Now we have a peer-reviewed study of a similar program done in Whistler that raises the very same concerns. The 
half million dollars that West Vancouver taxpayers are paying this fall may actually be increasing the risk of wildfire. 
What a profound waste of money. Meantime staff have failed to proceed with a rapid detection program that would 
have cost far less than the half million dollars, yet would have provided very real protection on a much longer time 
frame. The quicker you detect a fire, the easier it is to suppress at less cost and with less damage. 

I urge Council to put an immediate halt to the program spending for this fall based on the peer-reviewed study 
published in the Journal "Fire" on August 14, 2024 (cited above). The conclusions of the study apply specifically to the 
Coastal Western Hemlock biogeoclimactic zone that the North Shore is located in. When I was on the West Vancouver 
Environment Committee, staff presented a study of Logan Lake in the interior to justify their planning even though this 
interior stand is in a completely different biogeoclimactic zone where fire is an established part of its ecology. The coast 
is completely different and this is the first independent study to assess the effectiveness of these costly fuel reduction 
programs on our coastal forest type which is very different to most of BC. 

I believe the Provincial government has been remiss in pushing these kind of programs on the coast. I believe their 
motivation may be political in that it provides an excuse to log forest that the public does not want logged because of 
high recreation and conservation values. The fact that the provincial government is enthusiastically promoting these 
programs within municipalities may be their way to create forestry jobs and provide fibre to mills for those communities 
that have to sell the wood to help pay for the programs. 

I urge you to put this program on hold until the science is clear on whether this program has any effectiveness in the 
Coastal Western Hemlock zone or whether West Vancouver taxpayers are actually paying a high financial cost with no 
benefit or making matters worse. 

Paul Hundal [Please do not redact name] 
s 22(1) 

West Vancouver, BC, ffti? 
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Marlowe Suddaby

From: Communications <communications@twnation.ca>
Sent: Friday, August 30, 2024 10:20 AM
To: correspondence
Cc: Lindsay Marsh
Subject: Invitation to National Day for Truth and Reconciliation Community Event – Sept. 27, 2024
Attachments: ElectedRepresentatives_TWN_NTRDSept.272024_Invitation.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address communications@twnation.ca. Do not click links 
or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please 
report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Greetings Mayor and Council, District of West Vancouver, 

On behalf of the Planning Committee for the səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh Nation)’s National Truth & 
Reconciliation event, we warmly invite you to attend our event taking place on Friday, September 27, 
2024 in the Tsleil-Waututh Nation community.  

Please find our invitation attached with further details. Please note that this is not a speaking request. 
Please let us know if you have any questions and we look forward to welcoming you. 

hay čxʷ q̓ə 

Thank you, 
Lindsay 

TWN Communications and Engagement 
Tsleil-Waututh Nation | səlilwətaɬ 
twnation.ca 
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RE: Invitation to səlilwətaɬ Tsleil-Waututh Nation’s National Day for 
Truth & Reconciliation Community Event 

August 30, 2024 

Greetings, 

On behalf of the Planning Committee for the səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh Nation)’s 
National Truth & Reconciliation event, we warmly invite you to attend our event taking 
place on Friday, September 27, 2024 in the Tsleil-Waututh Nation community. Please 
join us for a traditional feast and cultural work. 

Date: Friday, September 27, 2024 

Time: 12:00 pm – 4:00 pm, with a traditional lunch served at 12:30 pm 

Venue: Tsleil-Waututh Nation Community Centre,  
3010 Tsleil-Waututh Road, North Vancouver, B.C. V7H 2V6 

We ask that elected representatives join with us on this important day to honour all 
Tsleil-Waututh Nation Members who didn’t make it home from the Residential School 
system, in order for our community to move more fully towards healing.  

We are also standing up those who have carried the heavy work of reparations over the 
years, for their support of those Members who came home but live with the enduring 
impacts of attending Residential and Day School on their physical, emotional, mental, 
and spiritual health. 

At our event, you will also be a witness to remarks on Tsleil-Waututh Nation’s Truth, 
which intends to lift everyone up and instill cultural pride in Tsleil-Waututh Members. 

Please RSVP to communications@twnation.ca by September 15, 2024. 

hay čxʷ q̓ə 

National Truth & Reconciliation Event Planning Committee Members 
səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh Nation)  

mailto:communications@twnation.ca
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Marlowe Suddaby

From: Patrick Weiler MP <patrick.weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Friday, August 30, 2024 7:01 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: [BULK] August 2024 MP Newsletter

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce_0d7330c4-3c67-ef11-991a-
6045bdd9e096_prod@bounce.myngp.com. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the 
content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, you can unsubscribe. 

Click here to unsubscribe  

Dear Mayor and Council, 

August was a month for celebrations from Squamish Loggersports, Vancouver Pride, the 
Sechelt Writers Festival, the Slow Food Cycle, Bowfest, the Dundarave Hoe Down, and so 
much more. As we get ready for the fall, the end of summer holidays, back to school and the 
beginning of the parliamentary session, I want to thank everyone for taking the time to 
engage with me at community events and otherwise on a variety of issues over the summer. 
Your feedback is vital to help me advocate for our priorities in Ottawa.  

If you haven’t had a chance to connect, I encourage you to join me for our annual End of 
Summer Community BBQ at Horseshoe Bay Park on Saturday, September 14. We’ll 
have food and refreshment on hand. This is a great opportunity to meet your neighbours and 
community members and chat with me about any issues you’d like me to advance. Details 
are below. 

I announced a series of investments totaling $322,701 for 14 community-based projects 
across West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country that help seniors stay socially 
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connected in their community. I made the announcement with Sea to Sky Community 
Services, highlighting their Lunch and Learn program and 10 year anniversary of the Better at 
Home program. 
  
Finally – if you haven’t already seen it, I encourage you to watch this explainer video below 
where I discuss the state of housing in Whistler, and how our government is working to make 
housing more affordable through partnerships with local organizations. This is the first in a 
series of videos I hope to produce on priorities in our riding. If you have a suggestion for a 
video, let me know!  
  
As always, if you ever have a question or want to connect, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 

 

 

 

    

   

Federal Government Updates 
   

 

 

Announcing the Canada Public Land Bank  
 

 

Canada is facing a housing crisis that is impacting lives and communities across the country. 
We need to build more homes, faster, to get Canadians into homes that meet their needs, at 
prices they can afford. 
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On August 25, 2024, the Government of Canada announced a new tool for builders called the 
Canada Public Land Bank, the first step under the new Public Lands for Homes Plan. The 
Canada Public Land Bank features 56 federal properties that have been identified as being 
able to support housing, including 5 new properties now intended for leasing and ready for 
builders to submit their proposals.  
 
We are leveraging federal land to help with the housing crisis, another step in our 
government’s plan to ensure everyone has an affordable place to call home. Stay tuned for 
more details as this list grows.  

 

 

Changes to the Temporary Foreign Workers Program  

The Temporary Foreign Worker (TFW) Program is designed as an extraordinary measure to 
be used only when qualified Canadians and permanent residents are not able to fill job 
vacancies. 
  
Changes were made to the program at the height of the pandemic when Canada had record 
low unemployment, and massive labour shortages. The circumstances have changed 
considerably today as the slack in the labour market has subsided and there are many 
qualified Canadians to be hired. As such, effective September 26, 2024: 

 The Government of Canada will refuse to process Labour Market Impact 
Assessments (LMIAs) in the Low-Wage stream in areas with an unemployment rate 
of 6% or higher. Exceptions will be granted for seasonal and non-seasonal jobs in 
food security sectors, as well as construction and healthcare. 

 Employers will be allowed to hire no more than 10% of their total workforce through 
the TFW Program. 

 The maximum duration of employment for workers hired through the Low-Wage 
stream will be reduced to one year (from two years). 

  
 

Constituency Updates 
   

 

 

Join us for our 2024 End of Summer Community BBQ 
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Join me on Saturday, September 14 at Horseshoe Bay Park from 11:00am-2:00pm for an 
End of Summer Community BBQ. Food and refreshments will be served. 
  
This is a great opportunity to get to know your neighbours and fellow constituents, and 
connect with me in-person to chat about our riding and what you’d like me to focus on as we 
gear up for the return of the parliamentary session. 
  
Please register by emailing Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca 

Announcing investments to support seniors through the New 
Horizons for Seniors Program  



5

This week, I was thrilled to celebrate ten years of the Better at Home program with Squamish 
seniors and announce an investment of $23,300 to the Sea to Sky Community Services 
Society through the New Horizons for Seniors Program for their Lunch & Learn program 
which promotes social participation and financial support workshops. 
  
Through the New Horizons for Seniors Program, we have invested over $322,000 for over a 
dozen projects across West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country, providing a 
wide range of opportunities for seniors in our community to participate in meaningful activities 
where they can share knowledge, skills and experience to the benefit of others. From 
supporting in-home care, to programs that teach home and digital literacy skills, and funding 
to help with heat pump installations, we are ensuring that organizations can continue to 
deliver these vital services while promoting healthy aging for seniors.  

Announcing New Childcare Centres across British Columbia   



6

West Vancouver and Pemberton are getting 177 new childcare spaces due in part to a $70 
million investment from the federal Child Care Infrastructure Fund investment, in partnership 
with the Province of British Columbia. This funding will ensure more families can now pursue 
opportunities and provide children with vital learning experiences. The details are below: 
  
Pemberton 
The Board of Education of School District 93 (Conseil scolaire francophone) 
Garderie de l’ecole La Vallee: 61 spaces (12 spaces for infant-toddler, 25 spaces for 30-
month to kindergarten age, 24 spaces for school-age care on school grounds) 
  
West Vancouver  
The Board of Education of School District 45 (West Vancouver) 
TBD Elementary school: 116 spaces (36 spaces for infant-toddlers, 50 spaces for 30-month 
to kindergarten, 30 spaces for school-age care on school grounds) 

Making the Switch to a Heat Pump   
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British Columbians are seeing firsthand the costly impacts of more frequent and intense 
extreme weather events fueled by climate change. That is why the federal government is 
making it easier to green retrofit your home. We announced a federal investment of $103.7 
million from Canada’s Low Carbon Economy Fund (LCDF) and the Oil to Heat Pump 
Affordability (OHPA) program to support climate action in British Columbia and help low-and 
middle-income British Columbians reduce their energy costs. Heat pumps are part of hitting 
our climate goals because homes and buildings create about 10% of Canada’s carbon 
emissions.  Check out this page to learn more.  
  
I had a very informative meeting with a member of the Sunshine Coast Community Solar 
Association, which included very impressive local examples of the financial benefits and air 
quality improvements for homes and businesses after installing a heat pump. 
Stay tuned for a flyer with more information on making the switch to a heat pump which will 
be delivered on doorsteps in the next few weeks. 

Squamish Days Loggers Sports Festival 
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I started August by attending the 67th Annual Squamish Days Loggers Sports Festival. Every 
year the town gets together for this tradition, and I was lucky to partake again. For those of 
you who were able to make it to the Kettle Boil Challenge, Lumberjack Chili Cook-Off and 
Sunday morning Peter Harris Pancake Breakfast, it was great seeing and connecting with 
you. Congratulations to the amazing team of volunteers who put their hearts into making this 
festival unforgettable every year. 

Meeting with Bowen Island Canada Summer Jobs students 
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It is always a pleasure to meet with the recipients of federal Canada Summer Jobs funding, 
both to meet the youth hires and learn about the organizations benefitting from the program. I 
visited the Bowen Island Museum to learn about the improvements to accessibility that are 
being made in their archives. On Bowen Island, I also met with the Bowen Island Children’s 
Centre Society to see firsthand the great service they are offering to the community and fun 
activities that were planned for the children.   

Celebrating the Sechelt Writers Festival 

I want to acknowledge the outstanding Sunshine Coast Festival of the Written Arts, which has 
become the longest running literary festival with the mandate to present Canadian writers 
exclusively. I also want to congratulate Howard White, Publisher of Harbour Publishing in 
Maderia Park. Harbour Publishing, located in Madeira Park is celebrating their 50th 
anniversary. 
  
I want to acknowledge the Tribute to Bev Shaw that was included in this year’s event 
agenda. I remember going to Tailwind Books when I was a kid living on the Coast and it was 
always an adventure. I can only imagine how difficult it must have been this year without her 
energy and light. Congratulations to everyone involved in making this a memorable event for 
all to enjoy. 

Crime and Safety on the Sunshine Coast 

On August 21, two hundred residents filled a packed Sechelt Senior’s Activity Centre to 
participate in Sechelt’s community meeting on crime and safety, which was held at the 
request of several Sechelt residents. The overall message from the District of Sechelt and 
RCMP was an important one: “We are hear to listen” and “we are all in this together”. I was at 
one of the dialogue tables, and for me it was an opportunity to hear from residents first-hand 
about their concerns and also their solutions on this critical issue.  
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Office of Patrick Weiler MP 

6367 Bruce St 

West Vancouver, BC V7W 2G5 

Canada 
If you believe you received this message in error or wish to no longer receive email from us, please unsubscribe. 

 

  

 




